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Elderly Pedestrian Injured In Crash 
 
Date/Time:   01/23/2024 @ 7:11 P.M. 
Location:     6500 Edgemere @ Sioux 
Pedestrian:  White male, 85 years of age, East El Paso Resident 
Vehicle:       1994 Nissan Altima, Silver, 4-door 
Driver:  Hispanic Female, 70 years of age, East El Paso Resident 
 
El Paso, Texas – On Tuesday, January 23, 2024, Officers of the El Paso Police 

Department responded to a call of a serious crash involving a pedestrian.  The 

pedestrian, an 85-year old male was seriously injured and was taken to a local hospital 

by Fire-Medical crews.  Due the seriousness of the injuries, investigators from the 

Special Traffic Investigations Unit responded to the scene.  Investigators found that the 

driver of the Nissan was traveling westbound on the 6500 block of Edgemere.  As the 

vehicle entered the intersection of Sioux, the pedestrian was crossing Edgemere and 

entered into the path of the car.  The driver was unable to avoid the collision and 

struck the pedestrian.  The pedestrian was on the crosswalk, but is believed to have 

been crossing while not having the right of way and attempted to cross against the 

light.  
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